HOSPITAL DISTRICT URBAN DESIGN FORUM MEETING MINUTES
Kaiser Building, Heyer Conference Room, Basement

2045 Franklin Street, Denver, CO

Tuesday, February 26, 2008

5:30pm

In attendance were

The meeting was called to order at 5:30pm.  The minutes were read and approved with modifications.  In the list of attendees should be listed Al Davis rather than Al David.  In Memorium for Eugene Keyser should be added.

Children’s Hospital Redevelopment:

Rick Wells was unable to attend.  He provided a report on the progress on the demolition and sewer project at the Children’s Hospital site.  That will be included with the minutes.

Presbyterian/St. Luke’s Medical Center and the Rocky Mountain Hospital for Children:

Most of the meeting was devoted to an update of the Rocky Mountain Children’s Hospital project.  The current version of the site plan was presented.  In includes an upgrade to the existing parking structure.  There will be a 100,000 sq ft office building with two levels of underground parking in addition to the 120,000 sq ft Children’s Hospital itself.  The ambulance entrance for Presbyterian/St. Luke’s Medical Center will be internalized.  There will be underground water detention.  The entrance will not connect with 20th Ave.  Construction staging will be on the surface parking lot in front of the hospital on 19th Ave.  The fate of the building at 18th and Gilpin has not been decided.  There has been some consideration of using it as construction headquarters.  Currently a plan building group application is being prepared.  It is estimated that the project will take 20 months to complete and cost $140,000,000.00.
Redevelopment of 22nd and Downing:

Paul Burns is proposing to complete the redevelopment of what has been referred to as the “liquor store property”, and is planning to file for a PUD with two uses.  He is planning to extend the PUD to a parking lot across the street.  The Forum requests that he present more details once they are worked out.

1800 Sherman Street:

So far, there have been no further meetings concerning the application for a view plane ordinance for 1800 Sherman Street.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Charles O. Brantigan, MD, FACS

Chairman, Hospital District Urban Design Forum
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